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Burlington United Methodist Church 

 

  
857 West State Street 
Burlington, WI 53105 
Phone: 262.763.2288                               
Fax: 262.763.5208   
                                                                                                                         

Email:           
churchoffice@burlingtonumc.org  
               
communication@burlingtonumc.org 
 

Website:  

www.burlingtonumc.org 
 
 

Worship Times: 
Saturday Praise Service 5:00 PM    
Sunday Traditional Service 10:30 AM                          
 

Church Office Hours 
Monday - Thursday    
9:00 AM – 2:00 PM             
After Hours: By Appointment   
  
   

Rev. Stanton Bockwoldt, Pastor 
Email: 
stanton.bockwoldt@burlingtonumc.org          
Phone:  312.636.4427 
 
 

Church Administrator – Lyann Jung 
Home: 262.763.8563 
Cell: 262.939.2566 
Office: 262.763.2288 
Email: 
communication@burlingtonumc.org 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.burlingtonumc.org/
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Pastor’s Thoughts 
Greetings, 

Recently Google photos shared with me a 

“memory.”  It was pictures that I had taken in 

a motel room that didn’t live up to my 

expectations.  Truth is, had there been another 

motel room available in the town I was in, I 

wouldn’t have stayed in the room.  What was 

so bad you may ask?  Here is my laundry list of 

items that were wrong: a piece of tile had fallen 

off the wall near the tub and hadn’t been 

repaired; while they had installed some new 

tiling on the floor around the tub (it matched 

the tiling in the lobby and was actually very 

nice), they hadn’t secured the carpet at the 

junction of the tile and carpet; there were nails 

sticking up through the carpet near the new 

tile; the toilet wasn’t fully secured to the floor 

and rocked back and forth; the “hot water” 

was, at best, warm water; the towel rod was 

broken; there was a burn hole in the comforter 

of a non-smoking room. 

In my frustration with the room, I missed a 

greater point – how truly fortunate I am.  

While I was getting bent out of shape because 

of (in the big scheme of things) trivial matters 

with the room I was staying in, there were 

countless others in our world who didn’t even 

have a roof over their head.  I was warm, I had 

shelter, I didn’t have to experience the pangs 

of hunger and yet I was consumed with ire 

about stupid stuff, “how dare they not secure 

the carpet, how dare they have a broken towel 

rod?”  Never once did I think of those who 

might not even have the basics of life. 

It is easy for those of us who have necessities 

of life (food, water, shelter) to forget all about 

those who do not.  The issues that seemed 

major to me at the time are really nothing and, 

in truth, are pretty petty when compared to 

those who know not where they will lay their 

head or find their next meal. 

In this month of “thanksgiving” I want to 

encourage us all to demonstrate our gratitude 

to God by reaching out to those in need.  There 

are lots of ways that we can do this.  Just a few 

examples would include volunteering at a food 

pantry/organization that serves those in need, 

buying a cup of coffee or a meal for someone 

who appears to be in need (always offer 

though, do not assume).  If you need any other 

ideas, please feel free to contact me. 

Until next time, 

Pastor Stanton 
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17th ANNUAL CHRISTMAS COOKIE SALE 

 

Well folks, it’s that time of year again.  Time to sit by the 

fireplace with a hot cup of coffee and what else?  Cookies of 

course!  

Our 17th Annual Cookie Sale (3rd Drive-Thru) will be held on 

Saturday December 9th from 9:00 a.m. to Noon or until Sold 

Out.  So, as usual, we need help.  Sign up sheets will be in 

the Gathering Area on November 4th.  The following help is 

needed:  frosters for Thursday, December 7th, 9:30 a.m. 

until finished.  A light lunch will be served.  December 8th  

we will need packers from 9:30 a.m. until finished.  After, 

there will again be a light lunch.  On Saturday, December 9th 

we will need a few men (or women) in the parking lot to 

keep traffic moving, as well as people to run cookies to cars. 

Most important of all, we need LOTS of bakers!  Our bakers 

have never failed to come through for us, big time!  Without 

them we are nothing!!  Cookies can be delivered on 

Wednesday and Thursday before the sale.  Watch the 

bulletin for times.  If you need a different time for drop-off, 

please contact one of us on the committee to arrange to do 

so!!  If you have been part of this in the past, hope to see you 

back.  We welcome any newcomers to join us.  It’s usually a 

relaxing and fun couple of days.  Blessings!   

If anyone has questions, feel free to contact Claudia 

Williamson (262.514.4945) or any other committee 

member. 

Claudia Williamson, Judy Vande Sande (262.227.8679), 

Sheila Naus (262.643.8017),  

  

17th Annual Christmas Cookie 

Sale: 

Drive-Thru Event 

December 9th, 2023 

10:00 A.M. – Noon 

(Or Sold Out) 

Burlington United Methodist 

Church 

857 W. State Street 

(Circular Drive) 

Delicious Pre-boxed Homemade 

Cookies by the pound. 

Cash or Local Checks Only 

No Preorders! 

 

 

 

 



5 

 

         17th Annual 

        Christmas Cookie Sale: 

        Drive-Thru Event 

                              Saturday, December 9th, 2023 

        10:00 AM to Noon 

         (Or Sold Out) 

         For Cookie Information Contact: 
                   Claudia Williamson – 262.514.4945 

                   Sheila Naus – 262.643.8017 
           Judy Vande Sande – 262.763.6797 or 262.227.8679 

    

        ATTENTION BAKERS!!! 
        

The “Cookie Sale Drive-Thru” is back!  We will be selling COOKIES ONLY and packing a great 

assortment for each box.  It’s time to prepare for our 2023 festivities!  We’re looking for volunteers to 

bake 8-12 dozen attractive, colorful, and festive Christmas cookies!  (Please note plain brown 

cookies, i.e., chocolate chip, etc. typically do not sell well.  Also, all cookies must be homemade.)  We 

sell by the pound, so the heavier, the better!                     

Mark your calendar with these important dates: 

Wednesday December 6th Cookie Decorating (9:30 a.m.) 

Wednesday December 6th Cookie Drop-off (9:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.) 

Thursday December 7th Cookie Drop-off (9:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.) 

Friday December 8th Packaging of Cookies (9:30 a.m.) 

Saturday December 9th Drive-Thru Sale (10:00 a.m. – Noon) 

If you are unable to drop-off cookies during the time listed above, please contact Claudia Williamson 

at 262.514.4945. 
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Pastor/Staff-Parish 

Relations Committee Job 

Description 

RESULT EXPECTED 

An effective committee builds a strong positive 

relationship between staff and congregation 

so that the congregation makes disciples of 

Jesus Christ for the transformation of the 

world. This committee will work with the lead 

pastor and other staff to fulfill legal and ethical 

responsibilities related to staff. 

SPIRITUAL GIFTS AND 

QUALIFICATIONS HELPFUL FOR THE 

JOB 

Individuals on this committee should have one 

or more of these spiritual gifts: exhortation 

(encouragement), wisdom, discernment, 

administration, shepherding, helping, 

servanthood, and leadership. This committee 

should be diverse in age, experience, and 

interests, bringing all interests of the ministry 

to the attention of the staff. Some experience 

in human relations, personnel management, 

and communications is helpful. These 

individuals must listen well to both staff and 

people of all ages in the congregation, while 

keeping a focus on the mission of the church. 

This committee must be able to maintain 

confidentiality. 

 

 

RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE 

CHAIRPERSON 

The chair is the congregation’s primary 

connection with the district superintendent 

and bishop related to the appointed leadership 

of the congregation. This individual leads the 

committee by preparing and communicating 

the agenda for meetings, leading the meetings, 

and following up on actions by assigning 

responsibility for implementation. This 

person should become familiar with United 

Methodist resources and organizations. 

RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE 

COMMITTEE 

• Committee members maintain a 

healthy and growing personal spiritual 

life. They engage in biblical and 

theological reflection about the mission 

of the church and biblical leadership. 

• This committee encourages, 

strengthens, nurtures, supports, and 

respects the pastor(s) and staff and 

their families. They confer regularly 

about the personnel conditions and 

issues that affect the congregation’s 

total ministry, including healthy life-

work balance. They help the staff set 

priorities. 

• This committee communicates openly 

and regularly with the pastor(s), staff, 

and congregation. 

In consultation with the lead pastor and 

with awareness of the strategy of the  
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church leadership team, this committee 

recommends needed staff positions and 

develops and approves written job 

descriptions and titles for staff. 

• This committee recommends 

compensation, travel, housing, and 

other financial matters to the church 

council through the finance committee.                                                                                                        

• In consultation with the pastor(s), the 

committee recommends to the church 

council a written statement of policy 

and procedures for hiring, evaluating, 

promoting, retiring, and dismissing 

staff members who are not subject to 

episcopal appointment (procedures 

must comply with local and state laws). 

• This committee is responsible for 

carrying out, through appropriate 

agencies, proper screening (including 

background checks) for lay employees 

and volunteer staff. 

• This committee weighs several factors 

as it meets with the district 

superintendent and/or the bishop in an 

advisory capacity related to clergy 

leadership. Committee members 

consider the age and stage of the 

congregation. They must have an 

understanding of the feelings and 

desires within the congregation about 

the pastor’s leadership and 

appointment. They also consider the 

culture and needs of the community 

around the church. 

 

 

• This committee provides an annual 

evaluation of the pastor(s) and other 

staff for ongoing effective ministry. 

This committee enlists, evaluates, and 

annually recommends candidates for 

professional ministry to the charge 

conference. 

The work of the committee may include 

sub teams (such as a parsonage committee 

or a volunteer staff committee). The 

committee on nominations and leadership 

development may help identify people for 

these groups. 

• The committee works with the pastor 

and district superintendent to develop 

a church profile that reflects the needs, 

characteristics, and opportunities for 

mission of the charge consistent with 

the church’s statement of purpose. The 

profile will be reviewed annually and 

updated as per paragraphs 427 and 428 

in the Book of Discipline. 

Here are the current members, along with 

their phone numbers and emails: 

2023: Marge Albrecht 262.949.8362, 
malbrecht39@hotmail.com 
2024:   Ann Newman 262.945.7742, 
eckera7077@gmail.com 
Judy Vande Sande 262.227.8679, 
jvandesande@gmail.com  
2025:  Tom Werth, 262.767.1123, 
pwerth@wi.rr.com, Janice Piper, 
262.939.3522, jkpiper59@hotmail.com 
Ex Officio:  Myrt Lovrine (Lay Leader), 
262.763.9954, mal2@wi.rr.com  
 
 
 
 

mailto:malbrecht39@hotmail.com
mailto:eckera7077@gmail.com
mailto:jvandesande@gmail.com
mailto:pwerth@wi.rr.com
mailto:jkpiper59@hotmail.com
mailto:mal2@wi.rr.com
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Ex Officio:  Ed Johnson (Lay Member of 
Annual Conference), 262.763.8321, 
johnsoned745@gmail.com 
Ex Officio:  Sally Stoflet (Lay Member of 
Annual Conference), 262.514.4443, 
sallyleffelman103@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:johnsoned745@gmail.com
mailto:sallyleffelman103@gmail.com
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VIPs in the Pew 
This format might sound familiar to you but 

this time it’s our young people in the pew!  I 

hope you enjoy getting to know them better.  

This month we thank Kaiden McKusker for 

sharing his life with us.  GOD’S BLESSINGS! 

Kaiden McKusker 

Kaiden James McKusker was born April 27, 

2014 in Elkhorn, WI.  He is in 3rd grade at 

Riverview Elementary.  He is glad to be back 

in school because he gets to use all his new 

stuff!  Social Studies is his favorite subject and 

his least favorite is Reading because “you just 

sit there.”  His favorite book is “Piggy and 

Gerald.”  Currently he is reading “Midnoc on 

the Moon” and prefers to read fiction stories.  

As far as sports, he plays hockey, however 

baseball is his favorite and he likes playing 

first base. 

He had a fun trip with his grandma to Iowa 

this summer, to visit his uncle and cousins.  

They tried catching turtles and caught the 

same one four times.  Meowsers and Buttons 

are his cats – but his favorite animal is a 

hamster.  He hopes to get one someday. 

Favorite holiday is Christmas because you get 

lots of presents.  Best gift ever was a DS5 

gaming console.  He said fishing is the best 

thing he has ever done.   

Other favorites are:   

Color – Red 

Video Game – Fortnite 

TV Show - #1 Lanky Box, #2 Cake Box 

Food – Noodles (but only if they are 

“slurpable”) 

Favorite part about coming to church is 

lighting the candles and talking with Pastor 

Stanton.   

When asked if he thought adults were weird, 

he said “no.” If deciding right now, what would 

you do for a living?  The response was “own a 

McDonald’s.” 

If he had the power to make our world a better 

place, he would lower prices and make 

everyone nice!   

Bulletin Board Update 
The bulletin board in the Gathering Area is 

being updated!  Please monitor for important 

information, such 

as sign-up sheets, 

news/notices, and 

a place for cards, 

thank you notes, 

etc.   

If you have items to place on the bulletin 

board, please contact Lyann Jung in the 

church office.  This will enable 

announcements, etc. to also be shared in the 

bulletin, newsletter, website, Facebook, and 

email.  Thank you! 
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Please see Lyann Jung in the Church Office if you would like offering envelopes or information on 

Electronic Giving.   Phone: 262.763.2288, communication@burlingtonumc.org  

 

 

 

Income Year-To-

Date 

Budgeted Amount 

2023 General Fund Offering $89,925.78 

(as of 

10/16/2023) 

$144,000.00 

2023 Apportionment Fund Offering $5,701.89 

 

$24,000.00     

This equates to $17.00/member per 

month 

2023 Prayerful Preservation Building 

Maintenance & Upkeep Fund 

Year-To-

Date 

$8,415.00 

New 

Balance 

$24,857.13 

N/A 

mailto:communication@burlingtonumc.org
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   Church Ministries 
 

The next “Ladies 

Breakfast” will 

take place on 

November 25th  at 

9:00 a.m. at Pine 

Street Café in 

Burlington. No reservation is required.   

 

“Crocheting with Bev” 

will take place every 

TUESDAY at BUMC 

beginning at 1:30 p.m. 

Beginners, experienced, all are welcome! No 

experience is necessary. Please bring size “J” 

hook and 4-ply yarn or bring a project you 

would enjoy working on! Come, learn, 

exchange ideas, and enjoy the fellowship! 

We will meet in the library (if occupied, setup 

will be in the Crossroads Room). 

Questions? Please contact Bev Scott at 

262.210.8636. 

“Make It with Myrt” will take a break until 

the end of the year.  Wait for dates and times 

starting in the new year!  THANK YOU to all 

those that donated sewing machines, fabric, 

and supplies.  Questions? Please contact Myrt 

Lovrine at 262.763.9954. 

Cooks Night Out 

This month’s get-together will take place on 

Wednesday, November 15th at 5:30 p.m. The 

theme is “Soup”!  Bring your favorite.  Bread, 

butter, and crackers will be 

provided.  Salads and desserts 

are also encouraged!  Table 

service and beverages will be provided. Judy 

Vande Sande (262.227.8679) will answer any 

questions you may have. 

 

 

Altar Flowers - Placing flowers on the altar 

for celebrations of special occasions, 

remembrance of loved ones,  and for the glory 

of God is a wonderful way to share these 

occasions with your church family. 

Flowers don’t have to be expensive. Instead of 

using a florist, they are available at grocery 

stores for less money. The flowers can be 

arranged in a vase that you may have or there 

are vases available at the church for your use. 

If you would like help with arranging your 

flowers, Myrt Lovrine and Sheila Naus are 

willing to help with that.  

The signup sheet for the flowers is located on 

the bulletin board in the Gathering Area. 

If you have any questions, call Marge Albrecht 

at 262-949-8362. She will be glad to meet you 

at church on Saturday for you to place your 

flowers on the altar for the services. 

 

 

 



12 

 

 

Missions Update 
  

 

 

The BUMC Missions Committee met 

September 20th to discuss the following: 

‘TLC” (Transitional Living Center), 

(Kansasville, WI) for abused/homeless 

women and children.  The director, Cristen 

Chaffe, shared with us, as to the inner 

workings, provisions, needs, programs and 

goals of this shelter and its residents, located 

in the Dover Grade School.  Recently, there 

was a fundraiser at the Low Daily in 

Burlington to raise money for much needed 

repairs of this old building.  Tours can be 

arranged for anyone interested. 

“SHEPHERDS COLLEGE/HOME” 

(Union Grove, WI) for the developmentally 

challenged, was represented by the Ministry & 

Engagement Officer, Kevin Phillips, who 

spoke and provided a packet of information to 

each committee member.  Kevin is seeking an 

ongoing monetary donation from both 

ESUMC & BUMC.  Three years ago, we jointly 

contributed $2000.00 each to this worthy 

mission.  This request is tabled for now and 

will be revisited at a later date.  Tours are 

available upon request. 

“NEW LIFE MINISTRIES” (India) – 

BUMC recently donated $925.00 toward the 

rebuilding of areas affected by Christian 

persecution.  The brutalities, fatalities, loss of 

homes and contents, lack of food and water,  

 

 

etc., has left 378 families displaced and 

destitute.  Thank you, Doc, and Molly, for 

handling this transaction through your 

connections. 

“29 yr. old, TAYLOR MALOM”  

(Burlington, WI), diagnosed in 3rd trimester of 

her first-born child, with stage 2, Bulky 

Hodgkin’s Lymphoma, forcing the premature 

birth of her baby.  BUMC donated $300.00 

towards her mounting medical expenses.  

Thank you, Donna McKusker, for bringing this 

mission to our attention.   

“GHANA LIBRARY and SCHOOL 

RESTROOMS” (Africa) – Rev. Dr. Ebenezer 

Insor, DS and Maggie were in Ghana in 

August.  In my text follow-up with them, I was 

assured that the library is near completion and 

a brief video shows the 6 ft./8 ft. white folding 

tables, as well as our old folding chairs, are in 

use.  He was there orchestrating the placement 

of the furniture and preparing for the (100) 

boxes of shipped books which are now ready 

to be catalogued and placed on the 

handcrafted wooden bookcases.  A formal 

library opening was scheduled for the end of 

September in the beginning of their academic 

year.  The school restrooms are still 

functioning after 7 yrs., with only 2 spouts in 

need of replacement. 

“KARCHER KUPBOARD” (Burlington, 

WI), is an ongoing mission as presented in the 

Gathering Area.  There is a donation 

receptacle with lists of the items requested.  

For additional information, contact Linda or 

Tom Gianoni at 860.736.4347. 
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“LIFE CHOICES” (Burlington, WI), needs 

disposable diapers, size Newborn and size 6.  A 

friend of BUMC donated hand knit hats.  In 

June, BUMC donated $300.00 in honor of Dr. 

Robert Fait (WVA) as a thank you for his 

contributions to BUMC.  Life Choices is one of 

Dr. Fait’s many charities he supports, 

therefore, was suggested upon our inquiry.   

LIFE CHOICES 3RD ANNUAL 

FUNDRAISING GALA IS NOV.8TH AT 

5:30 P.M. AT VETERAN’S TERRACE, 

BURLINGTON, WI.  DINNER, 

PROGRAM, AND SILENT AUCTION 

will all be a part of the evening’s 

festivities.  The cost is $50 per person.  

Tables of (10) may be RESERVED upon 

request.  Please phone for your 

reservations and/or questions at 

262.763.4871.  DONATIONS for the 

Silent Auction are also welcomed!   

Myrt Lovrine is a volunteer at Life Choices and 

can be reached at 262.763.9954 for additional 

information about this mission. 

‘SAMARITAN’S PURSE CHRISTMAS 

SHOEBOX PROJECT” (National & 

International),  is in full force.  Myrt’s sewing 

group has been busy, others are shopping and 

creating.  This is our 3rd year in this joint 

mission with ESUMC.  Please refer to the 

bulletin inserts, lists and brochures located by 

the trunk in the Gathering Area, for items 

needed.  There is also the money box for any 

$$ donations you care to give.  We will gladly 

shop for you.  Blanch Mollé and Joyce Dreis 

have donated the $500.00 shipping fee ($10 

per box).  THANK YOU!!!!  Many items can be 

purchased at the Dollar Tree and the Oriental 

Trading Post (online or catalog – 

800.228.2269) for bulk items.  Perfect for  

 

group purchases to share the costs.  Thank 

you, Tony Allen, and Tom Gianoni, for 

volunteering to load up and deliver the boxes 

to Our Savior Lutheran Church between Nov. 

13th-17th, 1:00-4:00 p.m.  Cut-off for donations 

is November 7th. 

“ANGELS ATTIC” goal is to exceed their 

August sale of $1,624.10 with the October sale 

still open.  Watch the Hi-Liter for both ads for 

the December 2nd sale.  Remember Angels 

Attic when “preening your attic.”  Holiday 

merchandise donations are needed in addition 

to any boutique items you may be willing to 

provide. 

LOVE, INC. MEAL (Burington, WI) is 

covered for the rest of 2023 by other churches 

and local organizations.  Love, Inc. currently 

offers meals Mondays and Wednesdays at 

4:30.  Lisa Hernandez will keep us informed 

for future meal openings.   

“LOVE, INC. FOOD PANTRY” is still in 

need of CANNED corn, pork-n-beans, 

applesauce, fruit, and jelly.  PLEASE LEAVE 

YOUR ITEMS BAGGED.  This makes it 

easier for our volunteers to carry to Love, Inc.  

Anyone interested in delivering our food 

donations and egg cartons to Love 

(periodically) Mon.-Fri., 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 

p.m., please contact Donna Reesman, 

262.492.2419.  Thank you, Tony Allen, for 

making this month’s delivery. 

“SPECIAL OLYMPICS” (Burlington, WI) – 

Donna McKusker’s group is always in need of 

donations towards transportation costs.  A 

$925.00 donation has been approved through 

Missions. 
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Reminder:  All are welcome to 

“independently” contribute to any of 

the missions mentioned.  Please 

contact the Missions Committee for 

information. 

SILENT AUCTION BASKET – Missions 

Committee will be periodically 

displaying a basket in the Gathering 

Area of items that anyone can silently 

bid on.  The highest bidder will be 

contacted.  All proceeds will go to the 

mission of the bidder’s choice.              

NEXT MISSION MEETING has been 

changed from November 15th to November 7th 

at 3:00 p.m.  Pastor Siani of New Life 

Ministries, India will be speaking to us 

regarding the current status of the 378 

Christian families subjected to brutality in 

Chhattisgarh, India.  (Refer to previous 

notation.)  All are invited to attend. 

Church Prayers  
People of our church who are in Nursing 

Homes, Assisted Living 

Homes and Homebound 

need your prayers, 

cards, letters and visits. 

Below are the names of our shut-ins: 

Bill & Ginger Campbell  c/o Brookdale 429 

Yellowstone Dr., Apt. 226, Madison, WI 53719 

Phone 608.467.2163  

Sally Rubach c/o Hales Corners Care Center, 

9449 W. Forest Home Ave. Hales Corners, WI 

53130 Phone: 414.529.6888. 

Pat Hahn  NEW! 34201 Arbor Lane, Room 

206, Burlington, WI 53105  Phone: 

262.758.4004  Patricia_hahn@yahoo.com 

Marge Geddes c/o Creamery Creek Assisted  

 
 

Living, 1049 Chicago Avenue, Viroqua, WI 

54665 

Shirley Kinsey c/o Hamilton House, 

W76N629 Wauwatosa Road, #210, 

Cedarburg, WI 53012 Phone: 262.421.8152 

Marilou Hensen NEW!  2023 Gillen Street, 

Racine, WI 53403 

Prayers for the following people in our church 

family:  Marilou Hensen, Kelly Sizer,  Maxine 

Kubath,  Jane Allen, Lina Schaal 

Hospitalized? Please let Pastor Stanton know 

if you or someone you know from the 

congregation is in the hospital and would like 

a visit from Pastor Stanton. Would you like a 

home visit? If so, please contact Pastor 

Stanton to set up a time. Church Office: 

(262)763-2288. Pastor Stanton Bockwoldt: 

(312)636-4427, Deanna Barels: (262)763-

9713. Please check with Pat Hahn for prison 

ministries at (262)758.4004. Letters are so 

appreciated by those who are not able to enjoy 

freedom.  

Celebrations 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

4th – Jessa Burling 

6th – Hailey Short 

11th – Leola Getka, Nick Lovrine, Mark 

Lovrine, Emily Zuleger 

12th – Lyann Jung, Draycen Caldwell 

16th – Gail Fisher 

21st – Jane Henry 

27th – Gail Bockwoldt 

28th – Michael Rozell, Janice Piper 

NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES  

12th – Tom & Linda Gianoni 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday       Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

                   2023          

1 
Nominations 
Committee 
Meeting 
6:00 pm 

2 
Praise & Worship 
Team Practice 
3:30-5:00 pm 
 

3 
 

4 
Praise Service  
with Holy 
Communion 
All Saints Day 
5:00 pm 
 
Cookie Sale  
Sign-up Begins! 

5 
Traditional Service  
with Holy 
Communion 
10:30 am    
  
All Saints Day 
 
 
 
 
  

 

6 
Jubilate Choir 
Practice 
7:00-8:45 pm 

7 
Bible Study 
10:00 am- 
11:30 am 
Crocheting with 
Bev 
1:30 pm 
Missions Mtg.  
3:00 pm 
Samaritan’s 
Purse Shoebox 
Donation 
DEADLINE 

8 
Life Choices 3rd 
Annual 
Fundraising Gala 
5:30 pm at 
Veteran’s 
Terrace 

 
 

9 
Praise & Worship 
Team Practice 
3:30-5:00 pm 
 

10 

 

11 
NO PRAISE 
SERVICE 

12 
Joint Service 
at ESUMC 
10:00 am with 
Potluck to follow. 
(No service @ 
BUMC.) 
 

 

13 
Jubilate Choir 
Practice 
7:00-8:45 pm 

 

14 
Bible Study 
10:00 am- 
11:30 am 
 
Crocheting with 
Bev 
1:30 pm 
 
 

15 
Cooks Night Out 
5:30 pm 
 
 

 

16 
Praise & Worship 
Team Practice 
3:30-5:00 pm 
 
 

 

 

17 
 

NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE 

 

NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE 

 

18 
Praise Service  
5:00 pm 
 
ESUMC Salad 
Luncheon, Bake, 
Craft Sale 
10:00 am-1:30 pm 
 

 
19 
Traditional Service  
10:30 am 

20 
Jubilate Choir 
Practice 
7:00-8:45 pm 

21 
Bible Study 
10:00 am- 
11:30 am 
Crocheting with 
Bev 
1:30 pm 
Ad Council 
Meeting 
6:00 pm 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
Ladies Breakfast 
9:00 a.m. 
Pine Street Café 
 
Praise Service  
5:00 pm 

 
26 
Traditional Service  
10:30 am 
 

27 
Jubilate Choir 
Practice 
7:00-8:45 pm 

28 
Bible Study 
10:00 am- 
11:30 am 
Crocheting with 
Bev 
1:30 pm 
 

29 
 

30 
Praise & Worship 
Team Practice 
3:30-5:00 pm 

 

 


